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PARISH COUNCIL





 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE

HELD AT THE RECREATION CLUB, CADDINGTON ON 7TH SEPTEMBER 2015 

Present: 
Chairman A Palmer, & committee members H Palmer, L Skelton, M Tomlin, B Fitzsimmons & C Jones.
Also Present:
Clerk L Hall & representatives from Nicolas Tye Architects
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 4TH AUGUST 2015
The minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on 4th August were approved.
2. TO APPOINT A CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED to appoint Cllr. A Palmer as Chair and Cllr. L Skelton as Vice Chair.

3. TO APPOINT A PERMANENT CLERK TO THE PLANNING COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED to appoint L Hall as the permanent Clerk to the Planning Committee.
 4. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
There were no apologies for absence.
 

5. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None.
6. TO DISCUSS AND MAKE COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Application No     
CB/15/03023/FULL
Location         

11 Folly Lane, Caddington, LU1 4AQ
Proposal          
Side extension forming garage and store area

No objections
Application No     
CB/15/03080/FULL
Location         

The Elms, Pipers Lane, Aley Green, LU1 4DS
Proposal          
Revision to CB/15/00474/FULL - Incorporating an additional first floor side window (in south easterly facing elevation) to form emergency egress from study
No objections
Application No     
CB/15/02988/FULL
Location         

220 Mancroft Road, Aley Green, Luton, LU1 4DR
Proposal          
Proposed single storey side extension
Concern was raised as to whether the proposed extension would exceed the 60% permitted development rule given the previous extensions believed to have been carried out.  Subject to these conditions being satisfactory, the Committee had no objections to the application.
7. UPDATES FROM CENTRAL BEDS

None received

8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Representatives of Nicolas Tye Architects outlined their client’s plans to develop land adjacent to the Social Club car park.  The client currently has permission to turn two barns into dwellings but would prefer to build one new dwelling.  In return a section of land would be gifted to the community for amenity use (possibly a bowling green) and for some form of social / affordable housing.  The integrity of all footpaths would be retained.  Matter to be added to the next agenda for the Committee to discuss in more detail.
Members of the Committee: Cllr A Palmer (Chairman)

                                             H Palmer, M Tomlin, L Skelton, B Fitzsimmons, C Jones

